



Director, Real Estate
Facilities Planning and Construction
P - 619-278-6724
gfuller@sandi.net

SENT VIA E-MAIL TO: afield@sandiego.gov

September 2, 2025

Mr. Andy Field Director, Parks and Recreation 202 C Street, MS 39 San Diego, CA 92101

Re: Garfield Elementary Solar Project – Temporary Field Impact

Dear Andy,

San Diego Unified School District began the solar installation project at Garfield Elementary in April 2025. In the letter sent to you on April 3, 2025, we noted that this project would not occur within the joint-use area.

As work progressed, our contractor determined that an expanded safety perimeter was necessary, requiring temporary use of portions of the field. The attached plan shows the areas (yellow) of the joint-use field that will be fenced through September 30, 2025.

The contractor is committed to restoring all impacted areas to the same or better condition once work is complete. The project is expected to be finished by October 15, 2025.

Thank you for your understanding and support as we complete this important improvement.

Sincerely,

Gene Fuller

Director, Real Estate

Sene W. Lilles

San Diego Unified School District

c: G. Bordson

M. Chicarelli

S. Scoggins

T. Tincknell

R. DePew

